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November 15, 2021 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Central Pine Barrens Joint Planning & Policy Commission 
624 Old Riverhead Road 
Westhampton Beach, NY 11978 
landuse@pb.state.ny.us

RE: Sunrise Wind, LLC Core Preservation Area Compelling Public Need Hardship Waiver 
application / offshore wind farm with 17.5 mile onshore cable in the Town of 
Brookhaven (the “Application”) 

Dear Honorable Members of the Central Pine Barrens Joint Planning & Policy Commission: 

Our office represents Sunrise Wind, LLC in connection with the Application.  The Application 
is scheduled to be considered at a hearing before the Central Pine Barrens Joint Planning & Policy 
Commission (the “Commission”) on November 17, 2021.  Sunrise Wind, LLC respectfully requests 
that this matter be adjourned to the Commission hearing date on or about December 15, 2021 and that 
the decision deadline be extended through February 28, 2022.   

The adjournment is requested so that Sunrise Wind, LLC and the Suffolk County Department 
of Law may finalize the terms of the License Agreement proposed between the County and Sunrise 
Wind, LLC for the land contained in Southhaven County Park where certain clearing is proposed as 
noted in the Application.  In connection with the foregoing, please note that Sunrise Wind, LLC is also 
continuing to meet with the Suffolk County Parks Department to discuss the proposed improvements 
in Southhaven County Park and is awaiting the Suffolk County Parks Department’s written comments 
to the aforementioned License Agreement.  Further, the request is to allow time for Sunrise Wind, LLC 
to amend its Core Preservation Area Compelling Public Need Hardship Waiver application materials 
by removing reference to the Compatible Growth Area in the application name and described scope.   

We thank you for your anticipated courtesy and cooperation and if the Commission should 
require any additional information/documentation from Sunrise Wind, LLC, please do not hesitate to 
reach out to our office at my contact information above. 

Thank you for your time and consideration with this matter.  

Very truly yours, 

HARRIS BEACH PLLC 

John J. Anzalone 


